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Thank you for taking time to stay for this meeting. 

It really is a time for celebration, It is the first in-person congregational meeting since the dreaded Covid epidemic disturbed our whole lives.  So, it is especially nice to see you face to face.

There have been a number of things happening during the past months. 

Thanks to Carolyn Hoover the  MBC Plan to Protect has been updated. Please note it is now known as the MBC P2P plan to differentiate from the Plan to Protect company plan. This plan is ours. The Board of Directors own it on behalf of the congregation. Protection of our children, youth and other vulnerable people is everyone’s responsibility.  Please attend updates when they are announced.   If you have questions please direct them to Niran or  Funke, Oyedemi. They are our designated persons for MBC P2P and they are backed up by Carolyn Hoover. 
Valerie Milligan is their communication link with the Board of Directors.  
Please pray for all of them, This is a very big job. 

Tony Serio has been working hard to rebuild the Christian Education and Outreach Committee.

If I asked you. I know you would say that our Children and Youth are precious. Do you recall what we promised when the children were dedicated. The pastor asked the parents and the Congregation… 
- “Do you ACCEPT the responsibility of assisting the parents, in loving, teaching, and training their children….  in the ways of God so that the child  may, in time receive Jesus as her Saviour” ?

 Do you remember… We stood and said, “  we do”  We promised to pray for and support the families, to lead them to Christ and to develop their spiritual lives and their leadership capabilities.

The CE&O committee members are  to encourage us and lead us. They are not here to be the doers only. We need Sunday School teachers and people who will just spend time with a few young people. Mentor them. Be examples to them. I can give you a list of about 40 kids names. Please pray for them and for the CE&0 committee.  

Did you enjoy the Nigerian Choir a couple of months ago?  Do. You want them to sing for us more often? 

We are so blessed by all of our musicians. Thank you for your faithful ministry. And thank you to the new participants, Kemi and Niran and it was so good to see Pat Doran and Pepito back. How we missed the drums and guitars.  

Special thanks to the tech team for sharing  their wonderful skills. 

I must promote the FACE OF POVERTY Recognition and Response. It Starts on Tuesday night. I will repeat my thanks to the Lord for his guidance in the planning of this series. Thanks to the committee members Kaitlyn MacDonald. George Williams, Friday Ajakaiye,  Grace Martinez, Pastor Craig. Special thanks to Alexandra who registers people and sends out the Zoom Links.

I want to thank all the people who serve on our committees and on the Board of Directors. Thank you to Kimberley and Christine  and Sheila who teach Sunday School, For Sam and Lois who are here every Wednesday so the kids can play Basketball. You are each very special to MBC but also to the Lord.   Thank  you for your faithful service. 

Our next Congregational meeting will be in June. In the meantime,  Sheila Stevens and the Nominations committee will be approaching you and asking you to serve on a committee.
This church is blessed by many very able people.  Please come out of hiding. Follow the Lord,  who said “Come Follow Me”  he  may be holding out his hand to you.

Thank you. 

Pat 




MBC Mission: Through the Holy Spirit we seek to; worship God, become fully devoted followers of Jesus Christ and invite others to join us in this life changing experience.

